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March 12, 2021 
 
 
 
Mr. Ronald Gerhard 
Chancellor 
Chabot-Las Positas Community College District 
7600 Dublin Blvd., 3rd Floor 
Dublin, CA  94568 
 
 
Dear Chancellor Gerhard: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to confirm the dates for the comprehensive reviews of your district’s 
institutions to assist the ACCJC with determination of reaffirmation of accreditation. As a reminder, these 
comprehensive reviews will follow the ACCJC’s Formative/Summative review model, which occurs over 
two semesters.  
 
District Team ISER Review: February 22, 2022 
This will be a half-day, virtual meeting in which team members assigned to review the district elements of 
the college ISERs validate district related standards, and may develop a series of Core Inquiries related 
directly to the District. The District does not participate in this event itself, and the date is for your 
information.  Please know, however, that the team may ask for some additional evidence prior to the 
District Team ISER Review.  
 
Team ISER Reviews:    

Chabot College: February 23, 2022 
Las Positas College: February 24, 2022 

 
These are one-day, virtual meetings in which the teams develop Core Inquiries for the Colleges. The 
Colleges do not participate in the event itself, and the date is for your information.  In order to kick off the 
review process, the Team Chairs will contact their College CEOs to schedule virtual meet and greet 
sessions between each team and College personnel prior to Team ISER Review. 
 
Focused Site Visits: Week of October 10, 2022  
These will be on-site visits to the institutions in your district in which the teams will gather additional 
information via interviews, data requests, and meetings to discuss the Core Inquiries.  A virtual visit to 
the District will occur during this week if there are district Core Inquiries. We anticipate the Focused Site 
Visits will be shorter visits with smaller teams; nevertheless, the District and Colleges are asked to hold 
the entire week for flexibility in scheduling meetings.  
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As the ACCJC liaison to the institutions in your district, I am happy to assist with any questions you may 
have throughout this entire process.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin Bontenbal, Ed.D. 
Vice President 
 
 
Cc:  Dr. Susan Sperling, President, Chabot College 
        Dr. Dyrell Foster, President, Las Positas College 
  
 


